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Dear O’Loughlin Catholic College (OCC) Parents and Guardians,

As we embark on shaping the future of our college, I emphasise the
crucial role community voice plays in our strategic direction. Your insights
and feedback are invaluable in creating a learning environment that meets
the needs of our students and your families.

To ensure your voices are heard, we have two important surveys
underway. The first is from Tatu, an organization working towards OCC’s
future strategic direction. We encourage you to participate and even join
our upcoming focus group sessions to delve deeper into our community’s
vision. This will be an opportunity to play a key role in working with us to
make OCC the school where your child will become the best version of
themselves.

The second survey is the Tell Them From Me (TTFM) Survey. This survey
has been instrumental in enhancing our practices over the last three years
and has now been adopted by Catholic Education Northern Territory. By
completing this survey, you contribute to shaping our educational
approach to benefit all students.

Together, let’s seize this opportunity to amplify the impact of our
community’s voice. Your participation is vital in ensuring a bright future
for OCC.

Warm regards and thanks,

Megan Evans
Principal, O’Loughlin Catholic College

From The Principal,
MEGAN EVANS
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O’Loughlin Catholic College, along with the Catholic Diocese of Darwin, is committed
to promoting the safeguarding of all children and young people. Consistent with
gospel values and our Mission Statement, we follow the example of Jesus in
respecting the dignity of each child, young person and vulnerable adult.

Follow us on Facebook!

https://www.facebook.com/OLoughlin-Catholic-College-1397508203804585
For updates and events within our O'Loughlin Community

 
 

Jul 31 -Aug 4              Year 10 Work Experience
Aug 2-5                         Year 8 Camp - Group 2
Aug 3                              Senior Information Evening
Aug 7                              Picnic Day Holiday
Aug 9                              Year 7 Enrolment Interviews
Aug 11                             College Swimming Carnival
Aug 12-16                     Stage 1 ODE Lake Argyle Camp
Aug 14                            R U Okay? Day
Aug 16                            Middle School Beach Volleyball
Aug 21-23                     Year 10 Camp Group 1
Aug 23-25                    Year 10 Camp Group 2
Aug 23                            Year 7 Enrolment Interviews
Aug 23-25                    Year 9 ODE Advanced Hike
Aug 28-30                    Year 10 Camp Group 3
Aug 20-Sep 1             Year 10 Camp 4
Aug 31                             Middle/Senior Touch Football
Sep 1                                 Year 11 PARTY Program
Sep 5                                Parent Teacher Interviews
Sep 8                                Catholic Identity Day
Sep 8                                Pupil Free Day

               https://www.oloughlin.nt.edu.au/   'Our Events '  

Principal’s Corner: Strengthening Our Community’s Voice
for a Bright Future



COLLEGE PRAYER

Saint Mary of the Cross:
    
Faithful to the will of God
Trusting in God’s loving care
Knowing God’s mercy
Responding to the Holy Spirit
Devoted to the Heart of Jesus
Accepting of the cross in life
Defending human dignity
 
Pray for us.
 
Mary MacKillop reminds us that we are but travellers here in this world.
 
Let us pray: All Provident God, With grateful hearts we remember the power for
goodness that Saint Mary of the Cross is for the people of Australia. As we celebrate
her feast today, touch us anew with her spirit of charity and her generous
participation in the mission of the Church. We ask this in the name Christ, the Lord.
 
Amen.
 
https://www.mmhc.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2021/08/Mary-MacKillop-Prayer-
Service.pdf

Mary MacKillop expressed her trust in the loving Providence of God by founding a
Congregation which was dependent on God’s Providence and was devoted to the
service of the poor. Its members were women who worked in a simple, ordinary way
to educate the children of the poor and bring them practical help and the message of
their human dignity.
 
We give thanks for the life of Saint Mary of the Cross and for her continued influence
for good among the people of Australia.
 
We give thanks for the decades of down-to-earth ministry of the Sisters of St Joseph
who, having seen a need, such as in education, nursing or social work, answered it
with generosity.
 
He went up the mountain and called to him those whom he wanted, and they came to
him. And he appointed twelve, whom he also named apostles, to be with him, and to be
sent out to proclaim the message. Mk 3:13–14
 

Watch: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ta3oHMw9JXk&t=3s



O'LOUGHLIN
CATHOLIC
COLLEGE
Senior Leadership Team

miranda.colquhoun@nt.catholic.edu.au

Acting Deputy Principal
Miranda Colquhoun

Dear O’Loughlin Catholic College community,
 
Welcome back to Term 3, with what will be a very busy term with Camps.
Retreats, Carnivals, Mass, Year 10 Work Experience and of course Public
Holidays.
 
We ask that students try their best to organise their time and make sure they
are working to the best of their ability in their subjects so that they are getting
work in on time. If your child feels overwhelmed or that they cannot meet a
deadline, they need to speak with their subject teacher as soon as possible and
request an extension. This needs to be communicated at minimum 48hrs prior
to the due date and the teacher has the right to decline if a student has not
used their time appropriately in class.
 
During Week 2 and 3 we have conducted our Senior Information Evenings for
students and parents / guardians. These sessions are designed to help
students make decisions on subjects they would like to undertake in their
senior years. Families can access the Senior Prospectus from the website link:
https://www.oloughlin.nt.edu.au/teaching-learning/curriculum-overview/
 
A continued focus for the College is student attendance, while acknowledging
there are circumstances why students cannot attend school, i.e. sickness. As a
college, and in line with our attendance policy, we aim to have an attendance
rate of 95% or higher. Research shows that a settled learning environment,
where students are in class as much as possible, is significant in providing the
best opportunity for positive learning outcomes. We believe that efforts to
reduce absenteeism will help improve academic results at the College.
Furthermore, building resilience within our students is important in fostering a
strong capacity for them to prosper in all aspects of their lives. It is our desire
that your child has the best opportunity to develop their potential in all aspects
of their life at the College.
 

As part of the support, there are several different support and processes that the
College will use in partnership with families and students to help improve students'
attendance, including attendance plan meetings for students' attendance that was
below 75%.
 
This week the Tell Them From Me survey has been sent out to parents and
guardians and I encourage you all to take the time to fill this in and provide the
college with feedback on what we are doing well and where improvements can be
made. Students and staff will also complete the survey in Week 4, so we are able to
see the views of our community.
 
This year the Catholic Education Office has become involved with the survey to be
able to see the results from a holistic point of view across the diocese, with all
catholic schools being involved in the data collection.
 
If you would like more details around the Tell Them From Me survey please contact
me on Miranda.colquhoun@nt.catholic.edu.au
 
Kind regards
 
Miranda Colquhoun
Deputy Principal
 

We have commenced collecting data from students, teachers and parents to provide
feedback on their experience of our school using an online survey. The surveys are
an important part of our whole school evaluation and planning process.
 
We would like to invite you again, to complete the Tell Them From Me (TTFM)
Partners in Learning survey. As we value the role of parents and guardians within
our school community we would greatly appreciate your feedback. The information
you provide will be used to maintain our commitment to working together in
partnership to further improve student learning and wellbeing at O’Loughlin
Catholic College.
 
The survey is anonymous and will take approximately 20 minutes to complete. You
are able to access the parent survey on your computer or mobile device by using
the URL below:
 
http://tellthemfromme.com/2023occ
 
 
If you would like more information, please contact Mrs Miranda Colquhoun (Acting
Deputy Principal) and Ms Catherine Hives (Data and Curriculum Leader)
 
If you would also like to view our 2022 student and/or parent results from TTFM for
our please click on the following:
 
SEQTA Engage for Parents: https://engage.oloughlin.nt.edu.au/
 
SEQTA Learn for Students: https://learn.oloughlin.nt.edu.au/
 
 

catherine.hives@nt.catholic.edu.au

TELL THEM FROM ME



O'LOUGHLIN
CATHOLIC
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Senior Leadership Team

siobhan.shaikh@nt.catholic.edu.au

Director of Teaching and Learning
Siobhan Shaikh

Welcome back to Semester 2 to all O’Loughlin families. It’s another busy one in
terms of teaching and learning, with a huge amount going on both in and out of
the classroom.
 
We are trialling several new initiatives this semester geared towards growth in
learning and I am excited to share the following:
 
15 Point scale across Years 7-12
 
O’Loughlin Catholic College complies with the Northern Territory Board of
Studies (NTBoS) requirements for assigning grades in all learning areas. You
will recognise this on SEQTA and Semester reports as a 5 point scale going
from A to E.
 
This semester, we will be trialling assigning grades on a 15 point scale from A+
to E-. This will give students a clearer idea of the extent to which they are
achieving the standards being assessed. It also recognises when students have
achieved at a very high standard within their assigned grade.
 
I will seek feedback from both students and families as the semester
progresses to see if the 15 point scale is assisting students to better
understand their strengths and areas to focus on to improve.

Turnitin
 
This semester we are rolling out the use of Turnitin software across the
College.
 
Thousands of institutions around the world use Turnitin everyday to support
the academic integrity of student submissions by ensuring students are
submitting their own, original work. In fact, over 90% of universities in
Australia and New Zealand put their trust in Turnitin, as do many TAFEs, RTOs
and other further education providers. By utilising Turnitin at O'Laughlin
Catholic College, we’re not just preserving the academic integrity of our
assessments, we’re also setting our students up for success in their future
studies and careers.
 
By using Turnitin Originality Check for our written assessments, our students
will be empowered to:
 
· Identify unintentional plagiarism in their writing
 
· Remove unintentional plagiarism through improved paraphrasing,
synthesising and citation skills
 
· Avoid plagiarism in the future through improved academic writing skills and
an increased understanding of what it means to write with integrity
 
· Progress to tertiary or further education equipped with the academic writing
skills they need to succeed
 
Our teaching staff will be empowered to:
 
· Compare the text in student submissions to a vast repository of past student
submissions, internet content and academic publications
 
· Detect intentional and unintentional plagiarism and turn it into a teachable
moment; ensuring students grow from their mistakes
 
Turnitin Originality Check will be integrated with SEQTA, our learning
management system, to ensure the process of submission and the reviewing of
Turnitin’s Similarity Report is easy and efficient.
 
 
In Week 4 – Tuesday 8th August at 5pm - I will be running a Parent information
session through Zoom to provide further information about how we will use
Turnitin.
 
Further details be sent through SEQTA with the link to this session.
 
 
NAPLAN
 
Families of Years 7 and 9 will be receiving their child’s individual NAPLAN
reports through the mail in the coming days.
The report is accompanied by an information sheet which outlines what the
report means.
 
It is worth noting that reports do not give a comparison of the College average
in relation to the Northern Territory average. In due course, My Schools online
will publish more detailed results which we will share with the O’Loughlin
community.
If you would like to discuss any aspect of your child’s report or their academic
progress, please don’t hesitate to get in touch to arrange a meeting.
 
Please contact the College administration if you do not receive your report.



O'LOUGHLIN
CATHOLIC
COLLEGE
Senior Leadership Team

jake.barnes@nt.catholic.edu.au

Acting Head of Senior School
Jake Barnes

Good Afternoon O’Loughlin Community, welcome back to Term Three of 2023! I
seem to say it every time I write something for the newsletter, but this year is really
flying by! Before we move into this term it’s a good time to look back at the last
week of Term Two and the amazing time that was had at Year 12 Retreat out at
Riyala.
 
It really was such a lovely three days getting away from the busyness that is Year
12 and I know that the cohort had a fantastic time with their peers and staff
members from the College. I would like to thank Mr Matthew Bourke and Ms
Mickayla Ward for all of their organization and hard work in organizing such a great
event.
 
Back to Term Three! There is already lots happening and traditionally Term Three is
one of the busiest terms on the College calendar. It’s been great checking in with
many students after their holidays and seeing them refreshed and ready for new
challenges. The Year 12s are well and truly on their path to finishing school with
final external assessments being started for courses, graduation preparation
happening in the background and early offers for university study being made.
 
I was lucky enough to join the Year 11s in their first PD lesson in Week One with Mr
Jones and speak about the importance this semester has one setting them up for
success moving forward. The ability to manage time, prioritise tasks and still have
time for sports, events, friends and family is paramount. As Mr Jones said, you only
need to ask for help if you need it!
 
The Year 10s have settled back into their second semester of senior school, and
when you read this they will be just about finishing up their week of Work
Experience which really is an exciting time. They also have their year level camp
coming up later in the term, with a cultural experience over at the Tiwi Islands.
 
I look forward to the rest of this year and seeing all of the accomplishments our
students will make, both at the College and also outside in the community.
 
Mr Barnes



O'LOUGHLIN
CATHOLIC
COLLEGE
Senior Leadership Team

joanne.green@nt.catholic.edu.au

Acting Head of Middle School
Joanne Green

The dry season is definitely here and with it comes a busy and full program for our
middle school students.
 
The year 8’s are off site, on their camp this week, half the cohort Mon-Wed and the
second half Wed-Friday. This year it is at Lake Bennett and is jam packed with
opportunities to build friendships and challenge the students to gain more confidence
and to grow their resilience. Good luck to Ms Henderson, Mrs Branco and the team, I
am sure they and the students will have a fantastic time.
 
Year 8 Humanities excursion is next week to East Point - I am looking forward to this,
as students explore the different ecosystems in the area. Year 8’s have their Retreat
later this term as well and in week 10, the year 9’s are off on their camp. This is the
first time the 9’s have experienced this sort of camp - Choose Your Own Adventure NZ
(skiing), Noosa (surfing) and NT (outback) - put on hold due to covid. Planning is well
underway and students are getting excited about it!
 
Later this term, we also have our Swimming carnival coming up - I hope the weather
warms up a little by then. Some other events are Bullying Now Way - this year we are
celebrating this in Week 5, and RUOK day and Mental Health week is in Week 9. The
school supports and acknowledges these events with assemblies and activities to
engage the community.
 
Finally, last week, team OCC participated in the Act for Peace Ration Challenge: to
raise funds and awareness of refugees around the world. Team OCC was - Mr Jones,
Ms Worsford, Ms Ramsey, Mrs Sales, Ms Bowers and myself. The students
participating are Lilla and Frankie in year 12 and Paul and Saphira in year 8. During
week 2, students and staff that signed up were on a restricted diet for 5 days (3 for
middle school students). It was certainly a challenge, but a great way to create
conversations around refugees worldwide. Thanks to those that participated and
supported. Team OCC raised $2,662.32!

A big thank you to Lilla Murray-Govan for helping to coordinate.
 
All the best for a busy and productive Term 3.
 
Ms Green
Acting Head of Middle School



 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 



YEAR 12



Tara Branco - Year 8 Coordinator
tara.tartaglia@nt.catholic.edu.au

YEAR 8

Welcome back to Term 3, it has been a busy, yet exciting
start! The Year 8 students have been patiently waiting for
their camping trip to Lake Bennett and it is finally time – stay
tuned for photos of all their fun this week.
 
In other wonderful news, our Year 8’s have been super
committed to their extra-curricular activities and should be
commended for their efforts/achievements. Please take the
time to have a read below and congratulate these students
if/when you see them:
 
Angus Herberte has been selected as 1 of 4 youth to
represent the Northern Territory and 1st Berrimah Scout
Group to attend the 25th World Scout Jamboree. World
Jamborees are held once every four years, and this year is
being held at Saemangeum, North Jeolla, South Korea.
 
Tens of thousands of Scouts from all over the world come
together to camp outdoors and join in fun activities and
adventure, where they make new friends, learn about other
cultures, and develop leadership skills that will last a lifetime.
 
The theme of the Jamboree is "Draw your Dream",
representing their willingness to accept young people's ideas
and opinions, and create an opportunity for them to make
their future come true. "Draw your Dream!" expresses the
desire for members of the Scout Movement to transform the
25th World Scout Jamboree into their own festival and grow
their dreams through the event, enabling young people to
realise their future.
 
The 10-day programme is designed around several core
elements: Scouting for Life, Smart & Scientific, Safe &
Secure, Sustainability, and ACT: Adventure, Culture,
Tradition. About 30,000 to 50,000 participants are expected
to attend.
 

Over the weekend, Paul Davey will be travelling to Mackay,
Queensland to participate at the Irish Dancing Competition
and Grade examination. We wish him the very best!
 
Additionally, Paul came 2nd for the Treble Jig Dance at the
12th Hongkong Feis 2023 (Irish Dancing Competition) on 17th
June that he attended online. What an amazing
accomplishment, well done Paul!
   

Here is a photo of Angus at the airport. We hope
Angus and Sarah have an incredible experience, and
we look forward to hearing all about it when they
return.



Not a lot has happened since our last newsletter other than
to say I hope everyone had a great break and have now come
back ready for the run home to the end of year 7.
 
This term in Religious Education Classes we are covering
the topic of “made in the image of God”. This is an
important unit of work and covers a broad range of topics
aimed at improving understanding of areas such as self-
image and gender stereotypes.
 
In terms of sport, Mr Kensey has initiated a series of AFL
football matches for year seven boys and girls that compete
after school against schools here in Darwin. He is most
happy to report that the games have been played with great
enthusiasm and sportsmanship. Importantly our players are
showing tremendous pride in having the opportunity to
represent O’Loughlin.
 
 

Tony Judd - Year 7 Coordinator
anthony.judd@nt.catholic.edu.au

YEAR 7

Year 7 Science is also embarking on some exciting studies
this term. Topics of study include mixtures, atoms,
properties of matter, changes in states of matter, and
examples of biodegradable and degradable substances.
Students are excited about conducting experiments like
elephant toothpaste, hot ice, dry ice, and fire snake, which
are all related to chemical reactions. They are also looking
forward to using the Bunsen burner in the science lab, which
they have been asking about since the first term.
 
Anthony (Tony) Judd

Three Year 7 students are travelling today to represent the NT in the 
School Sports Australia Under 12 AFL Championships in Albury which 
begins on Sunday. They were presented with their jumpers last night at a 
special evening at Gardens Oval. Congratualtions and good luck to:
 
GIRLS - Milah Pratt.
BOYS - Fraser Cruse and Edward Clarke



CREATIVE ARTS

Kate Smith - Head of Creative Arts and  
the Technologies

kate.smith@nt.catholic.edu.au

Stage 1 and 2 Drama – Darwin Fringe Festival Show
It has been a wonderful start to the semester as our senior drama
students performed their devised work as part of the Darwin Fringe
Festival. The students explored different styles of clowning and physical
theatre to create a playful show designed for younger audiences. Working
with local artist, Anna Thompson and visiting artist, Emily Goddard, the
ensemble explored and experimented the incredible world of clowning.
They discovered at the root of a clown show, the performer mirrors to the
audience what it is to be human. Amplifying experiences of happiness,
sadness, joy, anger and the rainbow of emotions in between, clowning
provides a delightful avenue to slide back into our most childlike state
where the world is new again.
  
Throughout the devising process, the ensemble was very lucky to
rehearse with LIVE audiences thanks to our adorable neighbors, Holy
Family. The incredibly supportive Creative Arts Teacher, Stephanie
Pollock, loaned the ensemble tiny chairs for the actors to use in their
show and tiny students to watch the show. The Holy Family students were
a wonderful addition to the drama class as they responded with
enthusiasm and enjoyment to the performers on stage. It was marvelous
feedback for the ensemble to experience the power of their work as they
prepared for themselves to step on to the Browns Mart stage.
 
The “Come and Get it Super Fun Kids… WOO!” was packed with
imagination, music, surprise, and LOL’s aplenty. The ensemble performed
to a sell out audience on the Saturday with both young and old engaged in
wild classroom antics of a misguided teacher and his cheeky students. I
am very proud of this group taking on the responsibility of being part of
this excellent open art festival designed to support emerging artists. I feel
very lucky the Darwin Fringe Festival Team selected our show to be a part
of their Hub venue programming. We had the chance to work with two of
Darwin’s radical sound and lighting texts who added layers of light to the
show as we transported from the Barn to the Browns Mart stage. It was a
very exciting theatre experience!

Students in Stage 1 Creative Arts - Streetwear
Students in Stage 1 Creative Arts researched into the area of streetwear.
Through investigation, analysis and media tests, students designed and
created their own composition that was printed onto a tree shirt or hoodie.
Drawing inspiration from pop culture, gaming and street art, students did
a fantastic job showing their individual and unique styles. They look
fantastic!



HEALTH & PE

Luke Beatty - Head of Health & Physical Education
luke.beatty@nt.catholic.edu.au

I hope everyone is looking forward to the 2023 OCC Swimming Carnival on
Friday 11th August. This will be held again at the wonderful facilities at Parap
Swimmng Pool. It’s always a fantastic day and our house captains have made a
great promotional video that can be seen on our Seqta notices. Remember to
come dressed up in your house colours in this year theme “Under the Sea”.
 
Our year 12 students will be cooking a BBQ and selling cold drinks. The Snow
Cone Van will also be there on the day.
 
Transport: It is highly encouraged that students make their own transport
arrangements for the day.
 
A parent information letter has been sent out to all families via Consent2Go,
and if you have any questions please contact Mr Beatty via SEQTA.
 

Swimming Carnival



STEM



STEM



THE LIBRARY
OCC has a Sister School!



OFFICE NEWS

Music Tutoring
 
Amadeus Music School are happy to provide private
music tutoring to O'Loughlin students. Lessons are
held two days a week on campus.
 
Instruments
Guitar: Acoustic, electric, bass, classical
Piano: Learning to read notation and/or by ear training
Vocal: Pitch, technique and performance coaching
 
Drumming lessons are now available!
 
Expressions of interest can be emailed through to Lilla
at musicwithamadeus@gmail.com
 

School Bus
Dear caregivers,
 
Statements have been emailed to all families.
 
If you haven't yet received your statement or
made a payment toward school fees, please
make contact to our Finance Department via
finance.oloughlin@nt.catholic.edu.au
 
Kind regards
Finance Team

For any issues with school bus services, please
contact CDC Bus Company on 8944 2444.
 
CDC Bus company can assist with enquiries,
feedback, and provide the current information on
all school bus routes.
 
Alternatively, emails can be sent to
public.transport@nt.gov.au

School Fees

O’Loughlin Catholic College operates a
Homework Centre on Monday and
Wednesday from 3pm to 4pm in the Library
(RC 2)
 
We encourage students to attend Homework
Centre to seek help and support to get their
Homework and assignments completed with
the support of staff.
 
New students can register through:
 
https://www.oloughlin.nt.edu.au/students/h
omework-and-resource-centre/

Homework CentreI.T. News
The way student devices connect to
the internet will soon be undergoing
an important upgrade.
 
This will provide increased security
and allow for better connectivity.
 
More information will be released
by the IT Department in the next
newsletter for when this will be
scheduled to occur.
 
Mr Kushal Gurung
IT Manager

 
 
 
Consent2Go allows 
parents/guardian’s to 
provide the School with 
their child’s up to date 
personal health and 
permission (consents) 
information in an 
accurate, timely and 
confidential manner as 
well as a quick and easy 
way for parents to grant 
excursion, event and 
camp permissions.
 
 
 


